Mount Majura. Life’s good with a wonderful neighbour!
In Hackett we are very lucky to have Mount Majura nature reserve right on our doorstep. The reserve provides many opportunities close to our homes, whether we seek rest and relaxation, the solitude of nature or the reinvigoration of a walk or run. However this closeness also means increased threats to the bushland in the reserve.

Garden plants going bush.
One of the biggest threats is weed invasion. Some plants growing in gardens can invade surrounding gardens and Mount Majura’s bushland. Most of these garden escapees are woody weeds. They spread by seed dispersed in bird droppings or by garden debris being dumped in the reserve. They replace the local native plants and decrease habitat for native animals.
What can you do?

You can help protect Mount Majura’s fragile environment and wildlife habitat!
· Dispose of your garden waste in a responsible way at the Sand and Gravel green recycling centre in Mitchell or use a trash bag service.

· Replace environmental weed plants growing in your garden with plants that are not invasive.
· Actively contribute to *Weed Swap on Saturday 6th and Sunday 7th April 2013, 8:30am to 4:45pm, and receive free native plants. Remove any Privet, Cotoneaster, Firethorn, Broom and Cootamundra Wattle from your garden and bring the remains to one of the two green waste recycling centres Canberra Sand and Gravel near the end of Southern Cross Drive, Belconnen or Corkhill Brothers near the Mugga Lane tip. Then visit the Weed Swap stalls at these locations and select from a range of free native plants.
· Volunteer for some hands on work. The Friends of Mt Majura parkCare group hosts regular working bees to remove woody weeds in the nature reserve. Join in and help improve the environment, learn about the woody weeds and how to safely remove them. For more information, go to www.majura.org.
*Weed Swap is a joint initiative of the Australian Native Plants Society and the ACT Territory and Municipal Services; swaps are held in spring and autumn each year to encourage residents to grow non-invasive garden plants in exchange for weeds.
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The ornamental Broad-leaved Privet Ligustrum lucidum from China is one of the most common woody weeds that invade the Mount Majura nature reserve (photograph Rosemary Blemings). It grows in moister sites of the lower slopes of the mountain and along drainage lines.


Of 136 young woody weeds found within four square meters in the reserve behind Rivett Street, over 70% were Broad-leaved Privet (photograph, 1st February 2013, Waltraud Pix).


Birds, especially Pied Currawong, eat the berry fruits and excrete the seeds into native bushland.


The cultivation of Privet and other exotic winter berry plants has tipped the balance in favour of the Currawong. In addition to eating fruits, Currawongs predate on eggs and babies of other birds to feed their own nestlings. They have been recorded taking nestlings of small birds like Thornbills and Fairy Wrens, but also the nestlings of larger species such as Bronze-winged pigeons.


Unnaturally large Currawong populations have the potential to decimate declining woodland birds.











Exotic winter berry plants like Privet, Cotoneaster or Firethorn should be controlled and not planted in gardens. They can be replaced with non-invasive plants instead. 








